Middleboro Little League – General Membership Meeting
DATE: November 3, 2015
Mitchell Memorial Club

	Board Member Name, Title
	Present
	Absent

	Gary McNaughton, President
	x
	

	John Cannavo, Vice President
	x
	

	Sarah McGill, Treasurer
	x
	

	Brian Butler, Secretary
	x
	

	Andrew Porter, Player Agent
	x
	

	Skeeter Porter, Major League Director
	x
	

	Dick Sinnott, Minor (AAA) League Director
	
	x

	John Gardner, Farm/Junior Minor (AA) League Director
	x
	

	Gary Goodine, Instructional/Tee Ball Director
	x
	

	Jay Tullish, Safety Officer
	
	x

	Dotty Caron, Team Parent Director
	
	x

	John Taylor, Umpire in Chief – Major & Minor League
	
	x

	Peter Wood , Purchasing Agent
	
	x

	Andy Larson, Equipment Manager
	x
	

	Jen Iwanski, Concessionaire
	x
	

	Bob Sigren, Field & Facility Development
	x
	

	Sue Dillon, Fundraising Director
	x
	

	James Mather, Information Officer
	
	x




	Topic
	Presenter
	Notes

	Opening  Remarks
	Gary McNaughton
	Meeting called to order at: 8:03

Attendance of general membership recorded

Acknowledged new BOD members

	Outstanding Registration Balances and Policy
	Gary McNaughton
	Discussed outstanding 2015 fees

Discussed establishing small committee to keep closer eye on outstanding fees comprised of President, Treasurer and Player Agent

	Treasurer Report
	Sarah McGill
	Sarah presented Treasurer’s report

Discussed establishing Finance committee comprised of Treasurer, Vice President and a possible 3rd member with each having specific financial responsibilities

	Field Updates
	Bob Sigren
	Reported Michaels and Community field upgrades are complete.  Painting of Scoreboard beams finished

Low turnout for fall field cleanup

Tables donated by Dairy Queen on site.  Umbrellas for them purchased

Water in concession stand must be turned off – Sprinkler system must be blown out

Porta Potty @ Michaels and dumpster must be removed



	Topic
	Presenter
	Notes

	Fall Ball Wrap Up
	Gary McNaughton
	110 registered players for 2015– increase since 2012 registration which was 51

Fall ball uniform expense discussed

	Try Baseball Follow Up
	Gary McNaughton
	14 new players participated

	2016 Challenger Division
	John Cannavo
	MLL one of first towns in area to have Division, currently four teams with 50 participants

Discussed Opening Day celebration to recognize current and former participants

Discussed having one Majors team each week assist Challenger Division with Buddys as well as assisting with field prep and concession

Gary to discuss with Karen Gibson 

	Casino Night Fundraiser
	John Cannavo
	Presented potential opportunity for Vegas night fundraiser

	Fundraising
	Sue Dillon
	Presented fundraising ideas for 2016 season including: Opening day, dance, blooper ball dining for a cause and apparel  options

	Christmas Parade
	Gary McNaughton / Sue Dillon
	Discussed float theme and securing flatbed and/or trailer

	Concession Update
	Jen Iwanski
	Clean up crew cleaned prepared concession stand for winter

Donated soda and Gatorade to Middle and High school

Committee meeting scheduled for 11/6 to discuss ideas for 2016 season

	[bookmark: _GoBack]Jr Minor Manager Positions
	John Gardner
	5 candidates to be interviewed by BOD at the BOD meeting

	Board Member Reports
	Skeeter Porter





Gary McNaughton


John Gardner


Sarah McGill
	Discussed work currently being done on the fields

Possibility of hosting 2016 state finals

Security System (cameras)

Mentioned upcoming meeting schedule and potential By Law changes for January meeting

Discussed Bob Sigren receiving additional help for Field maintenance

Discussed reaching out to high school for community service volunteers to support field clean up days and concession stand duty

	Adjourn
Next Meeting
	
	Andy Larson made motion to adjourn meeting at 9:03 PM
Tim Cochrane 2nd, All in favor



